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23/06/2022  12:59:392022/1897/P OBJ Jenny White The Netherhall Neighbourhood Association (NNA) strongly objects to this application.  The NNA covers 

Maresfield Gardens, Netherhall Gardens and Nutley Terrace. 

We support the objection made by HCAAC on 8 June and agree entirely with their three grounds of 

submissions. 

We would like to make three additional comments:

- The applicant's reasons for requesting variation are risible - in particular, the argument that providing 5 

charging points is 'very beneficial to not overload the community resources' (i.e. the current low number of 

public chargers in the area).

- The changes made to the front garden and boundary walls are exactly the kind of development that the 

proposed Article 4 direction, shortly to be consulted on, is intended to eliminate.

- The changes create a danger to the public, particularly school children, walking past the front garden 

because of cars crossing.   

For all these reasons, we urge the planning officer to resist this retrospective application.

Kind regards

Jenny White

Chair, NNA
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